
 

 

November 2, 2020 
 
The Strasburg Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting on 
Tuesday, November 2, 2020, at 7:30 p.m. at the Refton Community Fire 
Company, 99 Church Street, Refton 17568. Present were Peggy Dearolf, and 
Thomas Willig; Administrator Mark Deimler; Treasurer Connie Kauffman. 
 
Guests: Bill Potter, Brendan Curry, Amos L. Fisher. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. 
 
Public comment was invited. There was none. 
 
On a motion by Weaver/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to adopt the 
minutes of October 5 and October 19, 2020 as submitted. 
 
On a motion by Dearolf/Weaver, the Board voted unanimously to approve bill 
listings for payment: Payroll and taxes in the amount of $12,784.71; General 
Fund checks #25043-25078 in the amount of $66,965.32; Liquid Fuels Fund 
checks #1816 in the amount of $7,655.54; Sewer Fund checks #443-446 in the 
amount of $2,589.42. 
 
On a motion by Dearolf/Weaver, the Board voted unanimously to approve the 
Treasurer’s report as submitted. 
 
On a motion by Weaver/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to appoint Joshua 
Weaver to the Planning Commission. 
 
Fisher appeared to ask the Board for feedback on his Zoning Hearing Board 
application for 914 Orchard Road. The Board reviewed the application and had 
no opposition to the setback request, but wants to limit the breeding dogs to two. 
 
The draft 2021sewer fund budget was reviewed. On a motion by Willig/Dearolf, 
the Board voted unanimously to approve the budget as submitted to post for 
public review. 
 
The draft 2021 general and liquid fuels funds were reviewed. On a motion by 
Willig/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to approve the budgets as amended 
to post for public review. 
 
The Board approved a donation of $23,000.00 in 2020 to the Refton Community 
Fire Company to offset the purchase of new pagers required by Lancaster 
County-wide Communications.  
 



 

 

The Board acknowledged receipt of an extension of time from Prospect Road 
Associates for plan approval of the development of the Meadows at Strasburg. 
 
Improvements planned for the intersection of Prospect Road and Strasburg Pike 
were discussed. The Township has received two estimates and is waiting on a 
third to move forward. 
 
Zoning Officer’s Report: Five permits issued with receipts in the amount of 
$1,243.00. 
  
Sewage Enforcement Officer’s Report: No report submitted as of today’s mail. 

 
There being no further business before the Board, the Supervisors adjourned at 
9:15 p.m. to hold an executive session to discuss personnel issues. Present 
were: Thomas Willig, Peggy Dearolf, Michael Weaver, Mark Deimler and Judith 
Willig 
 
Judith G. Willig 
Township Secretary  
 


